
 
 

Enjoy reading! 

Dear friends, 
We present to you the May edition (number 288) of the monthly informative Bulletin of the Youth 
Resource Center (ORC) Tuzla and the Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
The bulletin is published in Bosnian-Montenegrin-Croatian-Serbian and English languages. 

The bulletin contains information about the work of the Youth Resource Center (ORC) Tuzla, monthly 
activities of youth organizations, informal groups and individuals - members of the Youth Network of 
Bosnia and Herzegovina, their plans for the next period and other useful information intended for young 
people and the NGO sector (donor calls for projects, conferences, seminars, tuition fees, scholarships, 
etc.). 

If you want to be on the mailing list for future editions of the monthly bulletin, or if you have questions 
or suggestions, please contact us. You can find the monthly bulletin, as well as the archive of previous 
editions, on the website of the Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina: 

www.orctuzla.ba 
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ORC/HCA ACTIVITIES IN MAY 
   Youth Conference "Building Peace and Security", Sarajevo, May 
25-26, 2023. 

 

The incredible conference on building peace and security organized by the Youth Resource Center 
Tuzla/CAT Bosnia and Herzegovina in the Parliamentary Assembly for over 50 young people from all over 
Bosnia and Herzegovina has ended. 
 

The conference was held in Sarajevo, May 25-26, under the auspices of the NATO Department for Public 
Diplomacy, Brussels, and with the support of the BiH Parliamentary Assembly. More than 50 young people 
from several cities of Bosnia and Herzegovina participated in the conference. 
 

 
 
 

During the two days of the conference, young people had the opportunity to hear amazing speeches, 
participate in interesting discussions and connect with amazing people who share the same passion for 
building peace. It was the right platform to exchange ideas, create new partnerships and initiate change. 
In addition to serious work, we also had moments to relax and have fun, and on the first day young people 
participated in interactive workshops where they defined the biggest current obstacles to peace and 
stability in Bosnia and Herzegovina, and proposed solutions - the opinion of young people so that they 
could be actively involved in solving certain problems. 
 

The "Building peace and security" conference will remain in the memory as an experience that inspired 
and encouraged young people to take further action. 
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Thank you to everyone who participated and contributed to the success of this conference. May our vision 
of peace and security remain alive and may our actions create positive changes in the world. 

We would also like to thank the speakers who took the time to talk to young people, answer their 
questions, discuss: NEJRA VELJAN - Atlantic Initiative, SANJA DALAR - Agency for Gender Equality of BiH, 
LARA SUTOVIĆ - I BiH in the EU, SATKA HAJDARPAŠIĆ - Embassy of Montenegro in BiH and HAJRUDIN 
SOLAK – IOM BHRI Sarajevo.  
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 CAT Bosnia and Herzegovina 

 

During the month of May, we continued with our regular activities as part of the "CAT - Bosnia and 
Herzegovina" project. 
Our cats continued to delight the public on social networks with many memes, invitations to seminars, 
positive stories about young people from Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
If you still don't follow our cats - we invite you to do so at: 
Facebook, Web Portal, Instagram and Youtube channel.  
 
 

 
 

 HUB – for digital security 
 

After the completion of the 5 modules of the Hub Academy for Digital Security, a formal conference was 
held organized by the JaBiHEU Association, where one of the panelists was Mirela Biković, mentor on the 
mentioned project. 
The Ambassador of the Kingdom of the Netherlands in Bosnia and Herzegovina, Jan Waltmans, said that 
in the modern era, the media and social media generate huge amounts of information, and people who 
read that information are not able to distinguish what is true and what is not. According to him, it is very 
important that the media and journalists have the freedom to seek information, especially from the 
authorities, and to express different opinions and interpretations of what is important and what is not. 

http://www.facebook.com/CATBiH
http://www.catbih.ba/
http://www.instagram.com/cat.bih
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCe13ftMJEdnjVLAbcWr-TDw
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It is also important that young people know how to think about what they see in the media, because certain 
individuals and groups use this freedom to spread false information and sow hatred and division - said 
Ambassador Waltmans. 
 

 CAT BiH and RTVTK – „Activate yourself!“ 
 

This month we hung out with young people from the Animal Protection Association "Nirina" and the 
GirlTHing Tuzla Association, and we talked about their current activities in the scope of our new section 
on RTV TK called "Activate yourself!“ 
 

 
 

You can watch all previous shows by clicking here.  
 

This content is implemented through the Bosnia and Herzegovina Resilience Initiative (BHRI), a project 
implemented by the International Organization for Migration (IOM) and financed by the Austrian 
Development Cooperation. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WpIQJmgf2Qc&list=PLpHIp-wqJORiqTyeshv9CuJJLn79BTaT4&ab_channel=CATBiH
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 PRESPA forum for dialogue - Panel "Road to 2030" Skopje 
 

At the invitation of the Ministry 
of Foreign Affairs of North 
Macedonia, director of ORC Tuzla 
and national coordinator of ALF 
BiH, Miralem Tursinović, was in 
Skopje from May 7 to 9, where he 
participated in the panel 
discussion "Road to 2030". 
The panel was organized by the 
Ministry of Foreign Affairs of 
North Macedonia, as a 
preparatory event for the 
PRESPA Forum for Dialogue, 
which will be held in Struga on 

June 15 and 16 this year. During the presentation, but also in bilateral meetings with representatives of 
the Ministry, non-governmental organizations from the region, and representatives of international 
organizations and embassies, who attended the panel, Miralem Tursinović emphasized, among other 
things, the importance of networking, as well as the exchange of culture and dialogue between countries 
in the Western Balkans. 
 The EU enlargement 
process, from the 
perspective of EU 
candidate/accession 
countries, marked 
certain steps forward. 
North Macedonia and 
Albania opened 
accession negotiations, 
while Bosnia and 
Herzegovina, Ukraine 
and Moldova received 
candidate status. 
However, despite these 
positive developments, 
there are still many 
obstacles on the bumpy 
road to Brussels. Given these complex and unpredictable circumstances, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of 
North Macedonia is preparing the third edition of the Prespa Forum Dialogue 2023 (PFD2023) entitled 
"Extended European Family by 2030: Mission (Im)possible?" which will be held on June 15 and 16, 2023 
in Struga, a picturesque town on the shores of Lake Ohrid. 
 

Following the established tradition, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs organized, as a precursor to PFD2023, 
a pre-event called "Road to 2030", whose goal is to exchange analytical thoughts and ideas that would 
serve as a valuable contribution to the session and panel discussions on PFD2023. 
 

More about Prespa Foam at: https://www.facebook.com/PrespaForum 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/PrespaForum
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 Training for trainers Podgorica, Montenegro 
 

 Our members Suzana Dušanić and 
Ammar Grabić also took part in the two-
day event in Podgorica with young 
people from North Macedonia, Serbia, 
Bosnia and Herzegovina and 
Montenegro. 
At the event, participants had the 
opportunity to work on the final module 
of conducting intercultural workshops, 
within the program "Training for trainers 
in the field of media literacy and 
intercultural dialogue." The organizer of 
the event is Forum MNE. 
 
 
 

 
 

ORC & HCA TUZLA REGULAR ACTIVITIES 

During May, we worked on maintaining and developing communications and coordination within the 
Youth Network of Bosnia and Herzegovina (www.orctuzla.ba). As part of this, we distributed information 
of interest to young people and youth activism in BiH every day on the network's mailing list 
(omladina@orctuzla.ba), but also to other addresses in Bosnia and Herzegovina and the region. We 
corresponded with organizations and individuals interested in the work of the network, responded to 
inquiries related to certain activities, education and other information related to youth activism in Bosnia 
and Herzegovina. Likewise, our project team continued with applications for projects. 

               
 

HCA/ORC PLANS FOR JUNE 2023 
 
 

 Continuation of other activities in the framework of the CATNet project. 
 

This content is implemented through the Bosnia and Herzegovina Resilience Initiative (BHRI), a 
project implemented by the International Organization for Migration (IOM) and financed by the 
Austrian Development Cooperation. 
 
 

 Preparations for organizing ALTYO training in Struga - North Macedonia. As part of this, 10 young 
people from Bosnia and Herzegovina will have the opportunity to participate in training and 
acquire new knowledge, as well as an ALTYO certificate. 
 

 

 The beginning of the implementation of the "My Green Print" project, supported by the Tuzla 
Community Foundation (FTZ). You will be informed about the activities in the project in a timely 
manner in our newsletters. 
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B&H YOUTH NETWORK MEMBERS ACTIVITIES 
 

 

 Association for Social Research and Communications UDIK 

 Grbavička 51st, 71000 Sarajevo 
Tel./fax: +387 33 978 600; +387 33 978 605 
E-mail: official.udik@outlook.com 
official.udik.brcko@outlook.com 
Web: www.udik.org; www.udik-brcko.org 

 Exhibition and round table in Brčko 
 

The Association for Social 
Research and Communications 
(UDIK) and the Civil Peace Service 
Forum in Bosnia and Herzegovina 
(forumZFD BiH) organized a round 
table in Brčko on Monday, May 22, 
entitled "Challenges of 
memorialization in dealing with 
the past". The panelists at the 
round table were Friar Petar 
Matanović - Franciscan Monastery 
Dubrave, Radmila Žigić - Peace 
Initiative with a Female Face and 
Lara Foundation from Bijeljina, 
political scientist Ćazim Suljević 
and student of political science, 
international relations and 
diplomacy Edna Mulić. The 
discussion was moderated by journalist Alma Kajević. During the round table, an exhibition of the 
conceptual solutions of all the architects who participated in the competition of the City of Sarajevo for 
the creation of the conceptual solution of the memorial on Kazan near Sarajevo was shown. 
 

 Civic initiative for remembrance and commemoration 
 

In order to continue to promote the active role of young people in society, 
as well as the importance of cooperation between the governmental and 
non-governmental sectors, UDIK launched a network called the Citizens' 
Initiative for Remembrance and Commemorations (GISK). The goal of this 
initiative is joint civil and political engagement in the culture of memory, 
increasing social cohesion and diversity in Bosnia and Herzegovina. Be part 
of our initiative and contribute to a better coexistence in your environment 

with your engagement. Applications should be sent to the e-mail address: pravkaja.gisk@gmail.com. 
 

In May, UDIK organized several working meetings with current members of the GISK network and project 
experts. At the meetings, decisions were made on the admission of new members of the network. 
 

mailto:pravkaja.gisk@gmail.com
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 Daily workshops 
 The youth organization Svitac continued with 
its daily interactive and online activities. 
Younger participants did age-appropriate 
creative and educational activities with the help 
of local and international volunteers. This 
month they talked about farm animals, 
mushrooms, spring, insects, butterflies and 
bees. Participants enjoyed making butterflies, 
carnival cups, little chickens and colorful 
mushrooms. They also continued with music 
workshops, rehearsing rhythms and a song 
about a fox and a visibaba. They continued with 
the alphabet and learned to write the letters P, 

R, S, Š, T, U. They did warm-up exercises and yoga for children, and every Thursday they danced, played 
sports and practiced reading and listening to stories. The goal of these educational activities is for children 
to develop their imagination and to express their creativity using various materials, and to develop motor 
skills, memory, a sense of tolerance and respect for others and adopt good behavior. All workshops are 
implemented with an educational visual method with pictures and video. 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 YOUTH ORGANIZATION “SVITAC” 
 Jusufa Čampare bb, 76100 Brčko Distrikt BiH 

Tel./Fax: +387 49 211 032 
E-mail: svitac@gmail.net 
Web: www.svitac.org 
FB: www.facebook.com/omladinska.svitac 

https://www.facebook.com/pronicenterforyouthdevelopment/photos/a.498818843528812/2028889887188359/?type=3&eid=ARC9omvTTvUcH4MlkpUgA_FVzMtOz7IIw9itMyHTiiGYvgyi_5QEtPNRg_x-mKe0L-rGAg-NMKYQLjiE&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAkTudJXoF1_PG13ro6xzLyp1i53FkNMHPpYboQEdTiMCFTh_MVpMjOY_1GS9MRF5gXCRiZjK2ytZsBGCJxilEG0HlrdamjFYjo2QneWP45-Cb4bhgIK4KaE0htfzkAhjzn_vuvYJ67YqiWoneSpe_YqLdeIqM6bLU3TI03tALGr8pSv6fokoJMQZTpbghl6EhxLRrN9fKKz-mAu6nOiz_xTVjveap5jiq3n3qgdeWMeBUhvbuviae40zgGsIY6YZwG-z8zHn91dUMzqN56ZnwN_-emLg6zngpAu1qwHPdtkg7qzxXLrJ90iqweIgtTwPRjpjsz8y8Kr2qVOaWmnn2Vzw&__tn__=EEHH-R
https://www.facebook.com/pronicenterforyouthdevelopment/photos/a.498818843528812/2028889887188359/?type=3&eid=ARC9omvTTvUcH4MlkpUgA_FVzMtOz7IIw9itMyHTiiGYvgyi_5QEtPNRg_x-mKe0L-rGAg-NMKYQLjiE&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAkTudJXoF1_PG13ro6xzLyp1i53FkNMHPpYboQEdTiMCFTh_MVpMjOY_1GS9MRF5gXCRiZjK2ytZsBGCJxilEG0HlrdamjFYjo2QneWP45-Cb4bhgIK4KaE0htfzkAhjzn_vuvYJ67YqiWoneSpe_YqLdeIqM6bLU3TI03tALGr8pSv6fokoJMQZTpbghl6EhxLRrN9fKKz-mAu6nOiz_xTVjveap5jiq3n3qgdeWMeBUhvbuviae40zgGsIY6YZwG-z8zHn91dUMzqN56ZnwN_-emLg6zngpAu1qwHPdtkg7qzxXLrJ90iqweIgtTwPRjpjsz8y8Kr2qVOaWmnn2Vzw&__tn__=EEHH-R
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Ages 13+ participated in discussions/workshops on: fake news, capitalism, happiness, minimalism, 
consumerism, environment. In this way, we want to provide young people with a safe and neutral space, 
where they can express their opinion. 
 

In the English and German workshops, they learned to use adverbial clauses for place and time, repeated 
vocabulary from previous months and verbs in the present and past tense, wrote dictations, read and 
translated short texts and phrases, worked on practicing everyday communication and grammar, learned 
new vocabulary , and worked on interesting presentations and projects. 
 

 Guitar workshops 
 

Among the new songs, etudes and compositions that the participants worked on are: "Capriccio no. 23, 
24, 25 and 26" (L. Legnani), "Two etudes in C major" (M. Carrcasi), "Napoleon's cry" (J. Szabo) and " 
Yesterday" (Beatles). 
             

 
 

 Samba workshops 
 

The group worked on two new compositions: Relict and Neboskop. The first one is fairly straight-forward 
rock in E minor, while the second one is somewhat more rhythmically complicated. It starts in 4/4 time, 
goes to 11/8 and ends in 12/8. 
 

 International Family Day 
 

The United Nations began to focus on family-related issues in the 1980s, and since then, May 15 has been 
celebrated as the International Day of the Family. 
In the Svitac Youth Organization, we held a workshop with children on the topic of families and the 
importance of having a safe place where we can always come. We used a picture frame with symbols as  
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a technique for drawing family members. We also created a beautiful poster with key words and symbols 
such as support, happiness, love, home and security. By sharing this information and discussing it 
together, participants shared knowledge and feelings about their families and discussed the importance 
of family. 
 

 
 

 World Day of Cultural Diversity for Dialogue and Development 
 

The United Nations has declared the World Day of Cultural Diversity for Dialogue and Development to 
celebrate the richness of the world's cultures and the essential role of intercultural dialogue in achieving 
peace and sustainable development. 
 

Youth organization Svitac marked this day with its participants. We talked with our youngest about 
cultural differences in food, clothing, dance and sign language. Our volunteer from Turkey, Zeliha, showed 
a few words in Turkish sign language, and the participants had fun practicing them. We also talked with 
them about the continents, and different animals and customs. We made a banner with flags from 
different countries and a poster with animals. 
 

With participants 16+, we shared food that everyone brought from home and homemade rose flower 
juice, which is typical for this part of the year in Bosnia and Herzegovina. This group also made a poster 
on the topic of culture, dialogue and diversity. 
 
The continuation of all activities of the Svitac Youth Organization is planned for June. 
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4th Viteške brigade  
34 – 36 BA, 71210 Ilidža, Sarajevo 
Tel: +387 33 778 778.   
Fax: +387 33 778 79 
E-mail: kult@mladi.org,  
web: www.mladi.org 
 

 Successful orange collaboration - photos, film and panel 
discussion sent a strong message to young people 
 

The cooperation between the Institute for Youth Development KULT and the Dobrinja High School 
resulted in interesting activities as part of the celebration of Orange Day. For almost a decade, the Institute 
has been celebrating Orange Day every 25th of the month, the day of the fight against violence against 
women and girls, with the aim of sending messages of support to the victims and raising awareness of 
gender equality. 

 

 The students of Dobrinja High 
School, under the mentorship of 
Professor Aida Hasović, primarily 
created and shared on social 
networks photos dedicated to 
Orange Day, and thus creatively 
decided to draw the attention of 
their peers to this very widespread 
problem. The day after, in the 
premises of this school, a short video 
on Cyberbullying was shown, 
followed by the film "Voiceless", and 
a panel discussion was held. 
 

One of the panelists was Zorana 
Tovilović from the Institute for Youth Development KULT. Zorana told the young people a little more about 
the importance and celebration of Orange Day at the Institute, and informed the attendees how they can 
get involved in the activities organized by the Institute every month. 

 

Panel participants Munevera Hodžić - Lemeš, manager of Safe House in Sarajevo, and Jasmina Buljić, 
psychologist at Safe House, added that violence is not a problem of the individual but of the entire social 
community, and that the perpetrator is solely responsible for violence. 
After the panel, the young people had several questions for the panelists, and they agreed that violence 
is not and must not be a private matter and go unpunished. 
 

 Institute for Youth Development KULT and Bosanska Krupa 
Youth Council together for the population affected by floods 
 

Although sunny days have arrived, natural disasters from the past period have left behind the problems 
faced by the citizens of the Una-Sana Canton. The competent services declared that one of the most 
affected cities was Bosanska Krupa. The Bosanska Krupa civil protection headquarters made a Decision on 
the declaration of a state of natural disaster. Also, according to the reports of the competent services, 
about 900 households and 250 buildings were completely isolated and could only be reached by boats.  
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The damage caused by this natural disaster is extremely large. 
 

In order to help the vulnerable population, the Institute for Youth Development KULT in cooperation with 
the Youth Council of Bosanska Krupa in the following period will provide support to the most vulnerable 
categories of the population such as the old and infirm who potentially do not have family support these 
days, as well as to young people and children. so that they can return to their daily activities as soon as 
possible. The activities will bring together as many young volunteers as possible who will contribute to 
people from flooded areas having a better and better quality of life during the period of damage 
restoration. 
 

 
 

Young volunteers will prepare and distribute packages with food and personal hygiene products for about 
200 vulnerable households, visit schools and hand out packages with school supplies to students, and help 
in the repair of damage in the form of cleaning mud and sand, filling the yard and other activities that are 
shown as needed in certain areas. Assistance to the population includes the provision of devices for drying 
moisture after the water recedes, and the devices will be used as needed and moved from household to 
household. The Institute for Youth Development KULT recognized the importance of supporting citizens 
in need and allocated KM 10,000 to the Bosanska Krupa Youth Council, which will implement these 
activities. 
Volunteers from other cities in the area of Una-Sana canton can join the activities, and the visit and stay 
of volunteers in other cities is planned, in order to carry out the activities as well as possible and provide 
support to those who need it most in this period. 
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 EU dialogue of young politicians - Concrete initiatives to 
contribute to EU priorities for BiH 

 
Through four generations of training Learn, think and act! for youth political leaders (UMiDp) conducted 
by the Institute for Youth Development KULT, over 80 young people from over 15 different parties passed. 
The event EU dialogue of young politicians in Bosnia and Herzegovina brought together young politicians 
from over 12 parties, who had already attended the Learn, Think and Act training! for youth political 
leaders who are ready to work independently or in a group on initiatives for the implementation of EU 
priorities in BiH, and for a better position of young people in BiH. All participants had the opportunity to 
get more information about the EU's priorities for BiH and propose initiatives they can work on in the 
following period. The proposed initiatives will potentially be supported by the Institute for Youth 
Development KULT, as well as other political and social actors. 
 

In addition, young politicians at the event discussed what the status of a candidate country means in 
practice for BiH and what the 14 priorities of the EU mean for BiH. Through work in groups and group 
discussions, young politicians analyzed the current situation in Bosnia and Herzegovina, researched which 
of the priorities is the most important to them as young politicians and why, and how to start an initiative 
to implement one of the priorities. 
 

The Institute for Youth Development KULT continues to support young politicians in the implementation  
of their ideas for better living conditions for young people in Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
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 HO „PARTNER “Banja Luka 

 Srđe Zlopogleđe 55th, 78000 Banjaluka 
Tel./fax: +387 51 250 730 
E-mail: partner@teol.net 
Web: www.hopartner.org 

 „CATCH THE FILM BANJA LUKA” FILM FESTIVAL 2023 
 

The humanitarian organization "Partner" from Banja 
Luka is organizing the 12th edition of the "Catch the Film 
Banja Luka" festival, which will take place in October 
2023 in Banja Luka. "Uhvati film" is a festival of 
international character and is realized in Novi Sad, then 
in Banja Luka, Rijeka and Kotor with the aim of affirming 
domestic and foreign feature, documentary and 
animated films, whose actors are persons with 
disabilities, as well as promoting the opportunities and 
challenges of persons with disabilities with disabilities 
(with special reference to multiple marginalized groups) 
through art. 
At the competition for films, which was open for two 
months, 454 films were submitted, from all over the 
world. Most films were submitted from Iran and Spain, 
while 10 films were received from the region. All of them 
are under consideration by the selector, and then by the 
expert jury, who will choose the best ones to be shown 
at the festival in Banja Luka, Novi Sad, Rijeka and Kotor. 
In addition to the film program, the accompanying 
"Catch a Film Banja Luka" program of the festival will be 
International Children's Week in the light of inclusion, 

and this activity has an inclusive character, which permeates the entire festival. Then, panel discussions 
where the panelists will also be people with disabilities who are experts in a certain area about which 
there is a specific topic, and in this way we affirm the knowledge and experience of people with disabilities 
and, in any case, their potential. 
As part of the festival, the photo exhibition "Culture accessible to everyone" will be presented. On this 
occasion, on June 5, 2023, a call for works will be announced for all interested individuals and 
organizations from Bosnia and Herzegovina, Serbia, Montenegro and Croatia. 
The role of art and culture in society is very important, as is the destruction of prejudices through art. 
Representations of the experiences of life with disabilities through film art are a significant step towards 
achieving equal rights, access and relations with society, which is based on ignorance, prejudice and fear. 
By popularizing various manifestations, projects and activities, the art created by people with disabilities 
is promoted, and their activism and work contribute to improving their social position, thus motivating 
other people with disabilities to get involved in all spheres of social life. 
The twelfth edition of the "Catch the Film Banja Luka" festival will be held from October 12 to 14, 2023 in 
Banja Luka. 

The Audio-Visual Center of Republika Srpska and the City of Banja Luka supported the "Catch the Film 
Banja Luka" festival.
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INFO / ANNOUNCEMENTS / DONORS / CALLS 
 

1. Apply for a Silk Road Grant 
 
UNESCO invites young people to apply 
for the Silk Road Research Grant, which 
aims to train young researchers to 
further study the common heritage of 
the Silk Roads. 
 

AREA: religion, language, literature, art, 
music, economy, trade 
 

DESCRIPTION: As part of the ongoing 
work of the Silk Road Program to better 
understand the rich history and 
common heritage and spirit of the Silk 
Roads, UNESCO, with the support of the 

National Commission of the People's Republic of China for UNESCO, launched the "Silk Road Youth 
Research Grant" in 2021 within the Sector of Social and of humanities. Grant applicants are invited to 
address areas of academic study related to the common heritage and multiple identities of the Silk Roads, 
as well as its internal diversity and potential in contemporary societies for creativity, intercultural 
dialogue, social stability, regional and international cooperation, and ultimately sustainable peace and 
development. This initiative will award 12 research grants to young people with the best proposals. A 
wide range of research fields are acceptable, including multidisciplinary and multidimensional proposals 
that are not limited to one specific region or chronology. The proposed research may cover one or more 
topics related to the common heritage of the Silk Roads including but not limited to: 
Science and technology and traditional knowledge 
Religion and spirituality 
Language and literature 
Art and music 
Traditional sports and games 
Economy and trade 
The legacy of the Silk Roads and contemporary problems and issues 
Proposed research must focus on the results of cultural interactions and exchanges, and within a given 
area must demonstrate specific resulting elements, whether tangible or intangible, that can be identified 
in two or more cultures along the Silk Roads and beyond. 
The panel will award 12 grants of $10,000 per research project based on the merits of the proposed 
research and its potential contribution to advancing the understanding of the interactions and exchanges 
that take place across the Silk Roads and the specific elements that arise from them. The grant will be 
awarded in two separate instalments. The winners will be announced in October 2023 through an 
evaluation process carried out by a scientific panel composed of renowned international academics. The 
proposed research may be conducted by an individual researcher or may be part of a group or 
collaborative project, however only one grant will be awarded per research project. 
 

TERMS: All postgraduate researchers from all countries aged 35 and under at the time of application are 
eligible to apply. 
 
 

https://www.mreza-mira.net/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Prijavite-se-za-Grant-Svilenih-Puteva-800x445-1.jpg
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HOW TO APPLY: To register, you need to visit the site:  
https://en.unesco.org/silkroad/youthgrant-applicant-guidelines 
 
APPLICATION DEADLINE: 31st of May 2023 
 

In detail: https://en.unesco.org/silkroad/youthgrant 

 

 

2. Children study with Nevid Theater throughout the Republic 
of Srpska from May 31 to June 15  

  

 

Children learn with Nevid Theater (Illustration: Marko Dukić / Nevid Theater) 

 

With the presentation of animated theater etiquette for children and adults, author and director 
Marko Dukić, in the Church House in Kalinovik, on May 31 starting at 12:55 p.m., Nevid Theater 
continues this year's implementation of the educational program "Children learn with Nevid 
Theater". 
 

In addition to the presentation of  animated theater etiquette for children and adults produced by 
Nevid Theater, the educational program also includes the performance of the interactive 
educational play „Wonderful Continents“ intended for ages three to 10, as well as the realization of 
an educational quiz about the rules of good behavior in the theater, continents and life on Earth. 
Admission to all events is free, and the program in each municipality starts at 12:55 p.m. 

https://en.unesco.org/silkroad/youthgrant-applicant-guidelines
https://en.unesco.org/silkroad/youthgrant
https://facebook.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b16a09d9cf64fb2ca5b8d5b7f&id=a8f0fdf14f&e=c5851907a1
https://facebook.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b16a09d9cf64fb2ca5b8d5b7f&id=bf573cf899&e=c5851907a1
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As part of the program, Nevid Teatro's digital content will be promoted, namely: an illustrated book 
on proper nutrition „ Healthy entertainer of Nevid Theater “,instructive-educational methods in 
working with children „Education through play”, illustrated book of fairy tales and fables for 
children, audio book, as well as the version of the  audio books for children with developmental 
disabilities. 
 

In addition to Kalinovik, children will also have the opportunity to watch the educational program in 
Čajnič (JU Dom kulture "Filip Višnjić", June 1), Rogatica (JU Center for Culture and Sports "Radenko 
Mišević", June 2), Vlasenica (JU " Cultural Center", June 12), Šekovići (JU House of Culture "Vladika 
Nikolaj", June 13), Osmac (House of Culture, June 14) and Petrov (JU "Cultural-Tourist and Sports 
Center", June 15) . 
As part of the project, this year we also visited Donji Žabar (Sports Hall, April 3), Pelagićevo 
(Administrative-Cultural Center, April 4) and Šamac (JU "Cultural Center" Šamac, April 5), and until 
at the end of the year, we will also visit eight suburban settlements in Banja Luka. 

 

This program is an integral part of the strategic project of Nevid Theater (2017–2023), whose overall 
goal is the development and education of the audience from the earliest childhood, as well as the 
improvement of the knowledge of professional staff about the values and importance of lifelong 
learning and interactive education in 30 municipalities of the Republic of Srpska and 20 in Banja 
Luka. suburban settlements. 
 
Since December 2017, it has been implemented in 20 municipalities of Republika Srpska, as well as 
in 12 Banja Luka suburbs. In addition to 32 performances of the play, 25 lectures were organized on 
the topic "The influence of interactive performances and drama workshops in the development of 
physical, cognitive and social skills in children", as well as 50 drama workshops for children. Almost 
4,000 children participated in the program, as well as 300 teachers and pedagogues. 
 
The project is co-financed by the Ministry of Education and Culture of the Republic of Srpska and 
the City of Banja Luka. 

 

https://facebook.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b16a09d9cf64fb2ca5b8d5b7f&id=bc232e8638&e=c5851907a1
https://facebook.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b16a09d9cf64fb2ca5b8d5b7f&id=b41dc1a618&e=c5851907a1
https://facebook.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b16a09d9cf64fb2ca5b8d5b7f&id=95812eee10&e=c5851907a1
https://facebook.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b16a09d9cf64fb2ca5b8d5b7f&id=95812eee10&e=c5851907a1
https://facebook.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b16a09d9cf64fb2ca5b8d5b7f&id=a24c98414c&e=c5851907a1
https://facebook.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b16a09d9cf64fb2ca5b8d5b7f&id=a24c98414c&e=c5851907a1
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3. Increase your chances of employment with Coca-Cola's support 
for the youth of Bosnia and Herzegovina 

 

 Personal and business skills courses were prepared as 
part of the "Coca-Cola support for young people in 
Bosnia and Herzegovina" program, and are intended 
for all young people who want to acquire additional 
knowledge and skills. 
 

Coca-Cola's support for young people in Bosnia and 
Herzegovina is a unique educational program that, 
since 2017, Coca-Cola HBC B-H has been helping to 
empower and improve the employability of young 

people throughout Bosnia and Herzegovina. 
 
The course consists of three modules: 
• Time management 
• Mental health 
• Business negotiation 
 

The lecturers are: 
prof. Ph.D. Ivana Zecevic 
Nikola Kužet 
 

You can watch the courses in the period that suits you best, and you can watch parts and lessons more 
than once. We recommend that you write down the most important items during the courses. 
Do the exercises and tests that are offered as part of the lectures, they will surely help you. 
If you listen to all three modules, you can also download a certificate of participation at the end. The 
confirmation is automatically generated after all video lessons are marked as "completed" and after 
clicking the "finish course" button. 

We wish you happy studies! 
 

APPLY:  
https://academy.leapsummit.com/courses/coca-colina-podrska-mladima-bosna-i-hercegovina/ 
 

Source mladibl.com 
 

4. Euro-Mediterranean Youth Literary Competition 2023 - "A sea 
of words" 

 

We invite young people from Europe and the Mediterranean to write a story about the impact of artificial 
intelligence in our societies, especially emphasizing the dilemmas regarding: 
Ethical values 
How to promote talent and creativity 
Avoiding exploitation and manipulation. 
 

Participate, Write and submit your short story. 
 

Deadline: 25th of June 2023 
 

The authors of the 10 best texts will enjoy a three-day stay in Barcelona from 9 November 2023 to 
participate in the award ceremony, creative workshops and cultural exchanges. 
 

Their works will also be published in a book. 

https://academy.leapsummit.com/courses/coca-colina-podrska-mladima-bosna-i-hercegovina/
https://academy.leapsummit.com/courses/coca-colina-podrska-mladima-bosna-i-hercegovina/
https://academy.leapsummit.com/courses/coca-colina-podrska-mladima-bosna-i-hercegovina/
https://www.mladibl.com/?p=31096
https://www.mreza-mira.net/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Povecaj-svoje-sanse-zaposljivosti-uz-Coca-Colinu-podrsku-mladima-BiH.jpg
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TERMS: 
Participation is open to young people between 18 and 30 years 
of age. 
 

The text cannot exceed the maximum length of 2500 words. 
 

The document must be sent in Word format to the following 
address: concurso@iemed.org. 
 

The message must contain the title of the work along with the 
personal data of the author: name, phone number, postal 
address, email address and date of birth. 
 

The competition is open to young people with citizenship and 
residence from one of the 43 countries of the Euro-
Mediterranean area (therefore, BiH as well). 
 

The story must be original and can be written in any of the 
official languages of the 43 countries of the Euro-Mediterranean 
area. 
 

Only one paper per author will be accepted. 
 
Source: ALF BiH 
 
 

 

Dear friends, 
 

If you are interested in the monthly 
information bulletin of the Youth 
Resource Center (ORC) Tuzla and the 
Youth Network of Bosnia and 
Herzegovina: your invitations to joint 
activities and cooperation, 
information on activities, vacancies, 
appeals for help or support, press 
releases and all other non-
commercial ads, you can contact one 
of the addresses below. 
 

The deadline for submitting 
information for each subsequent 
issue is the 30th of the month. 
 

Addresses to send your information 
for the monthly bulletin: 
Omladinski resursni centar Tuzla 
Hadži Bakirbega Tuzlića 1  
75000 Tuzla 
tel/fax: 035 258 077 
e-mail: orctuzla@bih.net.ba 
              

The monthly newsletter is edited by 
the Youth Resource Center - ORC 
Tuzla 
 

Editor of the Bulletin: 
Minela Dohranović 
 

Translation of the Bulletin: 
Adnan Karamujić 
 

WEB page of the Network: 
www.orctuzla.ba 
 

Network mailing list: 
omladina@orctuzla.ba 
 

Webmaster:  
anicic.dev@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 
ISSN (BHS Variant):  2831 – 0845 

ISSN (English): 2831 0853 
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